From: Aidan Johnson [mailto:aidan.johnson@fulbrightmail.org]

**Sent:** November-29-15 8:39 AM **To:** Mark and Nadia Coakley

Subject: Re: 71, 75 and 77 Leland

Thank you, Mark. Cc.ing our city clerk. Stephanie, could Mark's letter please be photocopied for distribution to all committee members?

On Sunday, November 29, 2015, Mark and Nadia Coakley < > wrote:

> Aidan:

>

> Please advise the Planning Department that my family, like all families in Ainslie Wood that I know of, oppose this project.

>

> We support student purpose built housing along Main Street. This project is not on Main and is in the heart of a single-family housing area, so should be refused. The character of our community is being lost, to the benefit of people who live outside our community. We feel under siege.

>

> I have been informed that the Ainslie Wood Westdale Community Association of Resident Home Owners (AWWCARHO) supports this project. I question this group's legitimacy to make any decisions on behalf of the people of Ainslie Wood, as the AWWCARHO does not have a single board member from Ainslie Wood. They are a Westdale group in all but name. A review of the email newsletters sent by the AWWCARHO demonstrates that this group is almost exclusively concerned about Westdale -- except when it comes to approving student mega-buildings in Ainslie Wood. Please do not give their approval any weight, as they have no real connection to or understanding of the issues faced by the people of Ainslie Wood.

>

> The people of Ainslie Wood, and our legitimate representatives, all oppose this project.

>

> I write this in my personal capacity, not as a representative of any organization.

>

- > Mark Coakley
- > Yarmouth Court, Hamilton

>